DEL WEBB NAPLES VETERAN’S CLUB MEETING
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 4, 2023
10:00 AM
GRAND HALL
delwebbnaplesveterans.com

PRESIDENT:       ED DEMAIO
FIRST VICE PRESIDENT:      TRCY SUNDERLAGE
SECOND VICE PRESIDENT:      MARK CLAYTON
TREASURER:      MIKE TRAYNOR
SECRETARY:       HELEN SCORSONE

ADVISORS:    JOE TILLMAN     RICK BACHOFNER    MARGE SCHEFFLER   MAC MCTAMNEY    JOE RIVERA

The Meeting was called to order by, Ed DeMaio, President, at 10:00 AM.
The Pledge of Allegiance was said by all.
Father Petruska remembered Dave Durkin, Marine Veteran, who recently passed away in his prayer.
Ed DeMaio welcomed Joshua Millward, new Lifestyle and Events Coordinator for Del Webb to our Meeting.  Joshua went around and introduced himself to the Members of the Club.  Joshua was proud to tell our members that his dad was a Navy Veteran and that his brother is applying for the Navy Seals Team.  
Treasurer Report was given by Mike Traynor.  The checkbook balance as of December 31, 2023, was $14,804.56.  January deposits amounted to $2,464.00.  Checks written in the month of January amounted to $1,899.22.  The check book balance on January 31, 2023, was $15,369.34.  Monies allocated for the Memorial Fund are $1,023.50 and the Honor Flight, $1,200.00.  Available for general expenses is $13,145.84.
Ed DeMaio recognized new Members to the Club:  James P. and Cynthia A. Cesario both are Veteran Supporters, Bruce Edgar, Army Veteran, Donald Gonzales, Navy Veteran, Dave Hetzer, Veteran Supporter, Jonnie Hilyard, Air Force Veteran, Ron Koger, Marine Veteran, Charles (Navy Veteran) and Barbara Oliver, and Lawrence Remo, Navy / Air Force Veteran.  Welcome all!!
The Minutes from the January 7, 2023, Meeting was approved.
Ed DeMaio went over the Budget for 2023.  A full copy of the budget is available upon request. Contact Mike Traynor at mike26.2@msn.com.
The Veteran’s Cruise is scheduled for departure on Sunday, February 5, 2023, and will return on Sunday, February 12, 2023.  62 cabins are booked, and the Veteran’s Club will receive a donation of $6,200 from the Cruise Line.  Ed thanked Claudette for all her work booking the Cruise.  
The Golf Tournament is scheduled for April 1, 2023.  Mark Clayton, along with his Committee, is asking the Members of the Veteran’s Club to be “Ambassadors in Blue” and make the community of Ave Marie aware of the fund raising we do to help “Homeless and Disadvantaged Veterans”.  Let the members of the community be aware that they can donate as a hole sponsor, make a cash donation, or play in the Tournament to help raise money for our Veterans. As of the Meeting today, the Club has raised $1,000 in donations.  Bob Greiss and John Alfonso have been talking to local businesses about sponsorship and donations.  Mark has set a goal of $20 thousand this year in donations.  Any additional information needed, please contact Mark at MarkClayton1956@yahoo.com.
Marge Scheffler and Diane Brodie were asking to please sign up on the Oasis Calendar for the Pancake Breakfast.  At the past Breakfast, 50 signed up and over 90 showed up.  No one, if possible, will be turned away, however, Marge needs to know, ahead of time, how much to bring to cook the day of the breakfast.  Diane had the flyer updated to make it easier for everyone to sign up online for breakfast.  Marge asked for volunteers to clean up the day of the breakfasts.  
Helen Scorsone explained due to circumstances the Veteran’s Club could not control, the Dinner Dance scheduled for January 30, 2023, was cancelled.  The Board is looking into possibly rescheduling the Dinner for another time.  
The next Meeting is scheduled for March 4, 2023, at 10 AM.  Coffee, juice, and donuts will be served at 9:30 AM.
The Meeting was adjourned at 10:35 AM



